
2-8-2023 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # J.1 Public Comment

First Name Last Name Representing Support Oppose Concerned Total PC Address Phone Number Ward Email Address Date
3 1 1 5

Log Vulgar VM here
Voicemail

Alan Jordan 1 1490 Patrick Avneu 17754536636 Ward 1 ahjordan@gmail.com Feb 7, 2023 at 5:11 PM
Lawrence

Weiss
Center for
Healthy Aging

1
11 Fillmore Way, Reno, NV 89519 775-376-3210

None Provided larryjweiss@gmail.com
Feb 7, 2023 at 6:22 PM

Angelica Posadas University of
Nevada, Reno

1
(775) 455-6624

None Provided angelica.posadas17@gmail.com
Feb 8, 2023 at 7:32 AM

Beverlee Starr 1 5450 Moon Shadow Ct drbevstarr@aol.com Feb 8, 2023 at 7:47 AM
Andrea Pelto 1 4821 Bougainvillea Cir Sparks NV 89436 Sparks adecaf@sbcglobal.net Feb 8, 2023 at 8:04 AM

Kathy Listos - - - - VM 7758571175 - Feb 8, 2023 at 8:23 AM
- - - - -
- - - - -
- - - - -
- - - - -
- - - - -
- - - - -
- - - - -
- - - - -



Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

New form response notification
1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received <cityclerk@reno.gov> Tue, Feb 7, 2023 at 5:11 PM
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Alan Jordan

If you are representing
someone other than
yourself, please indicate
who you are representing.

N/A

Email Address ahjordan@gmail.com

Address 1490 Patrick Avneu

Phone Number 17754536636

Which City of Reno Ward
do you reside? Ward 1

Council Meeting Date Feb 08, 2023

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting? No (Digital comment only)

Agenda Item Do not see on the agenda

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of
the agenda item in which
you are commenting:

No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Your Comment I have reviewed the January 23, 2023 City Manager’s Office Memo titled
Sustainability & Climate Action Plan 2022 Progress Update.
I would like to know what specific steps the Council plans to take to help us
achieve our 2025 goals. I did not see any steps outlined for reaching that
goal or the goals for 2030. (Reduce Greenhouse Gas (GHG) emissions by
40%. (The status report does not extend to 2030.)
My concern is that unless concrete action is taken immediately, =our current
shortfall will expand. Now is the time to take meaningful steps. As an
example, how do we plan to take advantage of new federal grant money to
reduce GHG?
The presentation I heard was on the Zoom platform. Suzanne Groneman is
dedicated to her job. My concern is that she did not seem to understand the
simplicity of returning revenues gleaned from a carbon fee imposed upon

mailto:ahjordan@gmail.com


business. (Page 51 of the original plan.) It’s very simple, people receive
checks which they can cash.
Sincerely yours,
Alan Jordan

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

No

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and
expressly agree that: (1)
all information submitted
by you will be entered into
the public record, made
available for public
inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal,
financial, or medical
information intentionally
or inadvertently submitted
by you will not be
maintained in a
confidential manner, or
subsequently exempted
from public inspection.

Yes

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all
the information above is
true and accurate. For
additional information,
please refer to the agenda
for today's meeting.

Yes



Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

New form response notification
1 message

Reno City Council Online Public Comment Received <cityclerk@reno.gov> Wed, Feb 8, 2023 at 8:04 AM
Reply-To: cityclerk@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Your form has a new entry. Here are all the answers.

Your Name (First and Last) Andrea Pelto

Email Address adecaf@@sbcglobal.net

Address 4821 Bougainvillea Cir Sparks NV 89436

Phone Number 7753550546

Which City of Reno Ward
do you reside? Sparks

Council Meeting Date Feb 08, 2023

Do you wish to speak in
person at the meeting? No (Digital comment only)

Agenda Item D.2

Please state if you are in
favor or in opposition of
the agenda item in which
you are commenting:

In opposition

Your Comment

As a local senior advocate, I feel that your decision on the use of ARPA
funds for Seniors should be postponed. Even though the item states there
has been input from various sources, the locals I have spoken to feel that
statement is inaccurate. There needs to be more public outreach, more
discussion with the Reno Senior Advisory Committee and definitely input
from Megan Ebert that the Council has newly assigned to work on Reno
Senior Issues.

Do you wish to sign-up for
Reno Connect e-
newsletters?

No

By checking the "Yes"
below, you understand,
acknowledge, and
expressly agree that: (1)
all information submitted
by you will be entered into

Yes

http://sbcglobal.net/
https://www.google.com/maps/search/4821+Bougainvillea+Cir+Sparks+NV+89436?entry=gmail&source=g


the public record, made
available for public
inspection, and freely
disseminated without
restriction; and, (2) any
contact, personal,
financial, or medical
information intentionally
or inadvertently submitted
by you will not be
maintained in a
confidential manner, or
subsequently exempted
from public inspection.

By checking the "Yes"
below, you agree that all
the information above is
true and accurate. For
additional information,
please refer to the agenda
for today's meeting.

Yes



Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Item B.8
1 message

Angelica Posadas <angelica.posadas17@gmail.com> Wed, Feb 8, 2023 at 7:32 AM
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Dear City of Reno Council Members:

On behalf of The Latino Student Advisory Board at UNR, we would like to extend our sincere gratitude for
sponsoring our trip to attend the United States Hispanic Leadership Institute national conference. We send our
deepest apologies that we are not able to physically attend the meeting due to class schedule conflicts. LSAB is
a student-run club on campus that seeks to empower and advance the Latinx community through public
outreach, academic excellence, and civic engagement. Founded in 2007, LSAB is the longest running club on
campus. Since then, our organization continues to work alongside University faculty, administration, staff
members, and community leaders to empower and advocate on behalf of Latinx students on campus. As the
University works to become a Hispanic Serving Institution, we hope the USHLI conference will provide us with
further tools and information to better represent and advocate for the Latinx community. Your sponsorship
reflects the city’s commitment to uplifting underrepresented voices and your commitment to increasing diversity
and equity among residents, and for that we are deeply grateful for.

--
Angelica Posadas
Undergraduate Student - Political Science & Criminal Justice 
College of Liberal Arts
University of Nevada, Reno
Cell Phone: (775) 455-6624



Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Reno Council AROA funding discussion
1 message

Beverlee Starr <drbevstarr@aol.com> Wed, Feb 8, 2023 at 7:47 AM
To: Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Please consider making Senior free for needy Seniors. Also make buses free for all Seniors. 
I think the Senior Programs Coordinator should be a 3 year position with renewal a possibilities written into the
contract - this position is long needed and will add so much to the lives of Seniors
Bev Starr
5450 Moon Shadow Ct
Reno, NV 89523

Sent from the all new AOL app for iOS

https://www.google.com/maps/search/5450+Moon+Shadow+Ct+Reno,+NV+89523?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/5450+Moon+Shadow+Ct+Reno,+NV+89523?entry=gmail&source=g
https://apps.apple.com/us/app/aol-news-email-weather-video/id646100661


Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917758571175)
1 message

publiccomment@reno.gov <publiccomment@reno.gov> Wed, Feb 8, 2023 at 8:23 AM
Reply-To: DonomaUnity@reno.gov
To: publiccomment@reno.gov

Voice Message delivered by Donoma Unify

From: 917758571175
Click to Call 917758571175

Hi, my name is Kathy List. Ohh, I can't candidate for the meeting today. I will like to leave a message
since senior center, we know it will mountain and Paradise Park. We all comes in and pay $2.50. It's okay
for low income people, they get so many percentage over the senior past, but above that income, we're
don't get anything for nothing. Every time you go there, we have to pay $2.50. If you buy the past a few
get 3:02, we don't get no food bank, we don't get older things and we are having a hard time delivering
because we want to live in own home. So oldest people have to pay they stopped coming into senior
center which is we don't get each others and your girl. So please think about it before you do anything.
Bob Senior Solutions and the Washoe County do not get any help on Noland. We don't mind to go in
there but we hate to spend a 254 individual sessions. We are taking it so I appreciate it very much. If you
give me a call the senior center for free or all the senior center is olya run past so we can go there
anytime. So we want to play the game. I think you if you give us a help that's alright. Thank you. Have a
good day.
(Transcription with medium confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential information intended
only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have received this communication in error, please
notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-mail, and then please destroy all content contained within this
communication from your files. Thank you.

VoiceMessage.wav
951K

tel:917758571175
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/1/?ui=2&ik=9f8a0622fb&view=att&th=18631d6d7c70e5ba&attid=0.1&disp=attd&safe=1&zw


Public Comment <publiccomment@reno.gov>

Senior Programming with ARPA funds for Commissioners 2/8/2023
1 message

Larry Weiss <larryjweiss@gmail.com> Tue, Feb 7, 2023 at 6:22 PM
To: Publiccomment@reno.gov

Commissioners,
I run a non-profit agency in town and have been in the field of serving seniors for 50 years. Please keep the
focus on seniors and fund programs so they can live a healthy life.
Thank you for at least funding some senior programs in Reno with the ARPA funds. Most often seniors are
ignored. Your funding of a Senior Program Coordinator is good! Please choose an employee to hire that has
experience with seniors and have them work more than two years. The Reno Senior Advisory Committee should
be used in the hiring process and used during the administration of the programs.
Transportation, food, and socialization are very needed programs and need additional funding which needs more
discussion. 
Dr. Larry Weiss

--
Lawrence J. Weiss, Ph.D.
Founder and CEO
Center for Healthy Aging
11 Fillmore Way
Reno, NV 89519
775-376-3210
larryjweiss@gmail.com
http://www.addinglifetoyears.com/

https://www.google.com/maps/search/11+Fillmore+Way+Reno,+NV+89519?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/11+Fillmore+Way+Reno,+NV+89519?entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:larryjweiss@gmail.com
http://www.addinglifetoyears.com/
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